We are aware that these works will cause some disruption and delays and apologise for any
inconvenience caused. To keep disruption to a minimum we will investigate ways to ease the
impact of the works, including:

e We will work to minimise the number of trips through the junction for the duration of
the work, by advertising alternative routes, using the A46 and A608, for traffic into and
out of Nottingham.

e We will monitor traffic flows through the works and make changes to the sequencing
of the temporary traffic lights wherever possible, e.g. keeping the lights on green for
longer during peak times into and out of Nottingham.

e We will ensure that facilities are maintained for pedestrians and cyclists, with clearly
signed pedestrian routes in place wherever needed.

» We will contact all relevant transport providers, such as bus companies, to ensure that
they can plan their services around the disruption.

e We will complete the work as quickly as possible.

We are carrying these works out during the day in order to complete the work as quickly and
safely as possible; if we were to carry out these works overnight they would take far longer to
complete, having greater impacts on the local community and road users, which we felt would
not have been acceptable.

Please note that the precise dates and times of the works may be subject to change due to
weather conditions or unforeseen circumstances. Where possible, we'll keep you updated of
significant changes and updated on the progress of the works. You can also sign up for
updates on the project’'s webpage.

Update on the proposed left-turn bans

We wrote to you on 18 January 2021 to inform you of the proposed changes at the Bingham
Road junction and the proposed removal of the left turn from Carter Avenue to the A52
westbound carriageway towards Nottingham, and the left turn from the A52 eastbound
carriageway into Bingham Road.

The consideration of objections to the proposed changes is still ongoing and is following an
independent process which will decide whether to implement these changes.

We thank you for your patience during this period. If you have any concerns or would like to
contact us, you can contact the project team at
AS2ZNottinghamJunctions@highwaysengland.co.uk or call 0300 123 500.

Yours sincerely,

(G

Kanishka Varoon,

Project Manager

A52 Nottingham junctions

Highways England | 2 Colmore Square | Birmingham | B4 6BN

Scheme Webpage: www.highwaysengland.co.uk/regions/east-midlands/a52-nottingham-

junctions/.




